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President’s Message

Dear fellow members,

After five months since taking up the Presidency, as a result of the teamwork and concerted efforts of General
Committee (GC) members, Sub-committee (SC) members and staff members, | am pleased to report that
our Club has witnessed implementation of many member-oriented initiatives for enhancing corporate
governance and member services, many of which are unprecedented in the history of our Club. The salient
ones include:

(Included in President’'s Report of May 2024)

(a) promulgating good corporate-governance guidelines on appointment of SC members;

(b) launching a self-nomination scheme for members joining SCs, which attracted more than 50 new
members joining various SCs;

(e) holding a cocktail reception for all members of GC, Audit Committee and SCs of 2023-24 and 2024-25
sessions to exchange views on bringing our Club to new heights;

(d) awarding a contract to revamp our website to enhance the bridging function between the Club and
members, as well as promoting our Club to the public;

(Included in President’s Report of June 2024)

(e) implementing an office reorganisation to establish seven Departments to provide member services in
an organised and accountable manner;

(f) launching a members' opinion survey to gauge members' views on various services;

(Included in President’s Report of July 2024)

(g) adopting Vision and Mission Statements to guide the future development of our Club;

(h) promulgating advisory guidelines on admission of Senior Members;

() enhancing transparency by publishing on Club website some new guidelines as well as tender invitations;

() strengthening accountability by uploading on Club website member attendance at meetings of GC, Audit
Committee and SCs, budgets and actual expenditures of SCs, as well as KPIs of SCs;

(Included in President’s Report of August 2024)

(k) informing members of an update of Club land lease renewal after communicating with Culture, Sports,
and Tourism Bureau;

() conducting a members' opinion survey to gauge members' views on proposed reforms on annual
election;

(m) expediting actions on executing long-overdue building services works to ensure our Club functioning
effectively and efficiently;

(n) providing a concession on membership admission of a member's child;

(Included in President’s Report of September 2024)

(o) taking decisive measures to curb the loss of F&B operations by reducing employment of excessive part-
time staff, as well as banning the practice of charging below-member prices for F&B consumptions at
some events; and

(p) introducing a concession on membership admission of a deceased member’s spouse.

GCmembers and | are greatly indebted to members for their trust on us with which we are able to implement
the above reforms for our beloved Club. We will endeavor making use of this invaluable opportunity to
implement further member-oriented initiatives in the remaining seven months of our term. Thank you

again for your unfailing support.

Albert Wong
President



